City of Richmond Minutes

Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services Committee

Date:

Place:

Present:

Call to Order;

Tuesday, March 28", 2006

Anderson Room
Richmond City Hall

Councillor Bill McNulty, Chair
Councillor Harold Steves, Vice-Chair
Councillor Linda Barnes

Councillor Cynthia Chen

Councillor Derek Dang (4:03 p.m.)
Councillor Evelina Halsey-Brandt
Councillor Sue Halsey-Brandt

The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m., and advised that the
following matters would be added to the agenda as additional items:

(1) Memorandum — Athletic Commission;
(2)  Sports Council;
(3)  Closure of Pacific Shooters Association; and

(4)  Miscellaneous Productions.

MINUTES

[t was moved and seconded
That the minutes of the meeting of the Parks, Recreation and Cultural
Services Committee held on Tuesday, February 28", 2006, be adopted with
an amendment to Item No. 13 — Seniors Centre Computer Program, (o
delete the figure ‘two’ and to substitute the figure, ‘three’.

CARRIED

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING DATE

The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled to be held Tuesday,
April 25", 2006 (tentative date) at 4:00 p.m. in the Anderson Room.
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COUNCILLOR HAROLD STEVES

RICHMOND MUSEUM

(Oral Presentation)

Councillor Harold Steves addressed the Committee regarding the need for a
museum on the Steveston waterfront. A copy of his presentation is attached
as Schedule A and forms part of these minutes.

(Councillor Dang entered the meeting at 4:03 p.m., during the above
presentation.)

At the conclusion of the presentation, the following motion was introduced:

It was moved and seconded

That the proposal to examine the Steveston waterfront for a site for a
museum, be endorsed; and also, that consideration be given to the type of
building which could be used for a museum building.

The question on the motion was not called, as Bob Mukai and Mary Horton,
representing the Steveston Museum Board, came forward.

Mr. Mukai provided information on the history of the proposal now being
considered. He commented that a museum would be a lasting legacy to the
City and not end with the conclusion of a sports event. He also spoke about
what could be learnt from the research undertaken by other cities which had
developed similar museums. Mr. Mukai stated that the motion now being
considered was a starting point and expressed the hope that the new museum
would be developed. In concluding his statements, Mr. Mukai advised that
the Steveston Museum Board would be willing to provide any assistance
which was needed.

Discussion then took place among Committee members, with support being
given for the proposal. Comments were made that:

. funding could be available not only from the City but also other levels
of government and private organizations

. it was important that the City had a much better and larger museum,
possibly as a heritage building; the type of museum which could offer
many Interesting things to see and do; that to make Steveston a
complete tourist destination, it was important that not just Steveston but
the entire waterfront be developed

. the proposal must be actively pursued, and that staff should be directed
to research the availability of private funding and donations,
sponsorships, etc.
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During the discussion, questions were raised about the fees charged at similar
museums located on Canada’s east coast, and advice was given that the cost
varied from museum to museum. Reference was made to the current
museum, the former Steveston Post Office building, and advice was given that
this facility would continue to operate as the local post office. Reference was
also made to the recent resolution adopted by Council which asked the Sister
City Committee to determine the feasibility of establishing a sister city or
friendship city relationship with a city on the east coast of Canada, and the
suggestion was made that the Sister City Committee could become involved
in this project.

Discussion continued, with the Chair requesting staff to examine the
feasibility of including the Steveston Community Association, other historical
associations and the Library Board as potential partners in the project. The
Chair also voiced agreement with the suggestion which had been made about
involving the Sister City Committee in the proposal.

Reference was made to the environmental public art shown at Tacoma,
Washington (which had been included in Cllr. Steve’s presentation), and
comments were made that the artist who had created this ‘environmental’ art
had participated in the City’s 2005 ‘Lulu Series’. Advice was given that
environmental art was art which deteriorated over time, and the suggestion
was made that staff should consider the feasibility of having this artist come
to Richmond.

In concluding the discussion, the Chair asked that staff provide an update on
the amount of any funds from the BC Packers account.

The question on the motion was then called, and it was CARRIED.

The request was then made that staff consider the feasibility of bringing the
Tacoma, Washington artist to Richmond to complete a project for the opening
of the Terra Nova Park.

PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL SERVICES DIVISION

SUBMISSION  FROM RICHMOND ARENAS COMMUNITY

ASSOCIATION
(Report: March 7%, 2006, File No.: 01-0060-20-RACA1) (REDMS No. 1779268)

The Director, Recreation & Cultural Services, Kate Sparrow, and the
Manager, Aquatic and Arena Services, David McBride, advised that they
were available to respond to questions.

Discussion then took place among Committee members and staff on:

. why the Richmond Sports Council had not been included in
Recommendations 4 and 5; with concern being expressed about
possibly isolating one group
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. whether, 1f an interesting proposal came along, would the City consider
replacing or eliminating the Minoru Arenas

. whether an analysis had been undertaken to determine the future needs
of the City with regard to ice usage

. whether opportunities were provided to school students to use the ice
facilities during school hours

. the development of a process and schedule to implement natural turf
playing field user fees for the next Fall season

Information was provided in response to questions raised during the
discussion about (i) the involvement of the Richmond Sports Council and the
Richmond Arenas Community Association (RACA); and (ii) the fact that
adoption of the recommendations would allow the development of system-
wide policies which would allow more equitable pricing to be implemented.

It was moved and seconded

(1)  That the 2005 — 2015 Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Master
Plan include a reference that there are no plans to replace or
eliminate Minoru Arenas in the next decade; and

(2)  That the current schematic for the Minoru Park Vision be modified
to include the Minoru Arenas facility; and

(3)  That RACA be advised of the approved amendments to the 2005 —
2015 Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Master Plan that
includes consideration of RACA’s submission and feedback; and

(4)  That the Richmond Olympic Business Office consider RACA’s
interest in being involved in oval programming when the various
options for a governance and operational model are developed,; and

(5)  That RACA be invited to participate in the Service Planning Group
Jor Sports, as well as the process to develop system wide policies,
including a Pricing Policy.

CARRIED

OVAL SITE WEST PUBLIC OPEN SPACE CONCEPT
(Report: March 14, 2006; File No.: 06-2345-20-OLYMI/Vol 1) (REDMS No. 1785173)

The Director of Parks Operations, Dave Semple, accompanied by the
Manager, Parks — Programming, Planning & Design, Mike Redpath, and
Chris Phillips, design architect responsible for the proposed Oval Site West
Public Open Space Concept, were present to respond to questions.

Mr. Redpath used an artist’s rendering of the coneept to explain the proposal
to the Committee. Mr. Phillips then spoke briefly about the proposed design
and the proposed use of open space, during which he talked about the
affordable sustainability component; permeability and the ways in which
people could move through private developments to reach the dvke.
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Discussion then took place among Committee members, the delegation and
staff on:

. whether the dyke elevation would have to be increased in the area of
the Olympic Oval West

. the provision of public art on the Oval West site; whether the City’s
Public Art Commission had been consulted, and how the Public Art
Commission would receive input from the public

. the importance of providing a view corridor through potential
developments through to the waterfront

. the feasibility of planting seedlings grown from the acorns of the
original oak trees which once grew on the Olympic Oval site

. the design guidelines which had been put in place for the development
of the property surrounding the Oval West site

. whether a substantial trail system leading to the dyke from the
surrounding area would be included in the proposal.

With reference to the provision of public art at the Oval West site, advice was
given that the services of a separate consultant for public art would be
engaged, who would evaluate not only the entire site but also the surrounding
area.

(ClIr. Dang left the meeting at 5:02 p.m., during the above discussion.)

It was moved and seconded
That the Oval Site West - Public Open Space Concept be endorsed by
Council and approved to guide the design and development of the public
open space along the Middle Arm of the Fraser River adjacent to the
Richmond Oval site.

CARRIED

(ClIr. Dang returned to the meeting — 5:05 p.m.)

KATIMAVIK PROGRAM
(Report: March 10", 2006, File No.: 11-7150-01) (REDMS No. 1784332)

A brief discussion ensued, with information being provided in response o a
question, that City staff would compile a list of community partners, as well
as actively recruiting partners, and would host an information session or,
alternatively, provide the information to the representatives of Katimavik.

It was moved and seconded
That the City not pursue participation in the Katimavik program and make
information on Katimavik available to community partners.

CARRIED
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TALL SHIPS 2008 REFERRAL

(Report: March 14", 2006, File No.: 11-7400-20-TALLI-01) (REDMS No. 1734977)

It was moved and seconded

(1) That a bid to host the 2008 Tall Ship Challenge not be supported;

(2)  That an enhanced summer Maritime Festival experience (as outlined
in the report dated March 14" 2006 from the Director of Parks
Operations), be supported; and

(3)  That 320,000 be set aside from Council Contingency Fund to support
bringing two large ships to Richmond in the summer of 2006 if
required.

The question on the motion was not called, as Committee members expressed
their support for the holding of an enhanced Maritime Festival. Comments
were made that this type of event would be much more manageable than
hosting a Tall Ships Challenge.

The question on the motion was then called, and it was CARRIED.

PROPOSED ATHLETIC COMMISSION

Reference was made to a memorandum (dated March 24”’, 2006, from the
Director, Parks Operations), regarding the proposed Athletic Commission,
and the following referral motion was introduced:

It was moved and seconded

That the memorandum (dated March 24”', 2006, from the Director, Parks
Operations), regarding the proposed Athletic Commission be referred to the
Richmond Sports Council for comment and report to the Parks, Recreation

& Cultural Services Committee.
CARRIED

CLOSURE OF PACIFIC SHOOTERS ASSOCIATION IN LOWER

SEYMOUR CONSERVATION RESERVE
(Memo: Mar. 27/06 File No.: ) (REDMS No. 1794268)

[t was moved and seconded

That the GVRD take a leadership role in coordinating member
municipalities and the provincial and federal governments in efforts to
provide a  fully enclosed shooting range Jacility  within  the
GVRD, that the current Pacific Shooters Association Range be considered
as a potential site for the new facility, and that the issue be considered as

soon as possible.
CARRIED
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10.

Il

REQUEST OF MISCELLANEOUS PRODUCTIONS TO SUPPORT

APPLICATION FOR FUNDING TO UBCM
(Memo: Mar. 27/06, File No.: ) (REDMS No. 1794176)

It was moved and seconded
That support be given for the application of Miscellaneous Productions to

the UBCM for funding to complete of their ‘crace’ — Phase 3 project.
CARRIED

MANAGER’S REPORT

The Manager, Heritage & Cultural Services, Jane Fernvhough, advised that
construction would be commencing on April 3", 2006 at the Britannia site
and that the appropriate signage was in place.

Cllr. Steves referred to the Tram Society and advised that that organization
would not be making a decision until its annual meeting.

Clir. Barnes referred to the signage on Highway 99 relating to the Gulf of
Georgia Cannery, and expressed concern that the ‘closed” sign on the main
advertisement could give the perception that the facility was permanently
closed. She voiced concern about the negative impact which this perception
could have on the Gulf of Georgia Cannery and Steveston, and staff were
requested to address this issue.

DELEGATION

Bonnie Beaman, Chair, representing Richmond Fitness and Wellness
Association.

Ms. Beaman congratulated the Committee on taking the initiative to invite
community groups to make presentations to the Committee. She then
reported on the status of the Richmond Fitness and Wellness Association, its
history and its goals for the future. A copy of Ms. Beaman’s presentation is
attached as Schedule B and forms part of these minutes.

Discussion then took place among Committee members and Ms. Beaman
regarding the RFWA and its current operation, during which Ms. Beaman
provided information on an event being held by the RFWA on May 6", 2006,
entitled “Come Play with Us™.

Cllr. Barnes, as Council Liaison to the BC Healthy Communities Steering
Committee, advised that if it was appropriate, she would be interested in
attending a future meeting of the RFWA to discuss how the BC Health
Communities Steering Committee might work with the REWA.
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In concluding the discussion, the Chair introduced the following resolution:

It was moved and seconded

That the thanks of the Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services Committee be
expressed to the Richmond Fitness and Wellness Association Sfor its hard
work and dedication over the past years.

CARRIED
ADJOURNMENT
It was moved and seconded
That the meeting adjourn (5:35 p.m.).

CARRIED

Certified a true and correct copy of the
Minutes of the meeting of the Parks,
Recreation & Cultural Services
Committee of the Council of the City of
Richmond held on Tuesday, March 28"

2006.
Councillor Bill McNulty Fran J. Ashton
Chair Executive Assistant - City Clerk’s Office
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SCHEDULE A TO THE MINUTES oOF
THE  PARKS, RECREATION &
CULTURAL SERVICES COMMITTEE
HELD ON TUESDAY, MARCH 28, 2006. ;
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A MUSEUM FOR RICHMOND

A. MUSEUM LOCATION

STEVESTON WATERFRONT

- The Steveston Waterfront has five historic nodes; Garry Point Park, the Gulf of Georgia
Cannery, Steveston Landing, the Britannia Heritage Shipyard and the London Farm.

- Heritage Tourism is most successful when sites are in close proximity offering a full day or two
day experience.

- A museum in central Richmond will not get the attention it deserves as tourists and residents
alike centre their interests on the waterfront, the open air atmosphere and views.

- There is a large gap between Steveston Landing and the Britannia Heritage Shipyard.

- A museum on the waterfront could provide a node between these two sites and provide the
focal point for interpreting the other sites while displaying aspects of Richmond History not
shown at the open air museums.



- A museum on the waterfront would be central to major waterfront heritage events.

KWLHAYAM — (IMPERIAL LANDING) - a significant heritage site.

- Kwlhayam, “place having driftwood logs on the beach” at the mouth of the little slough, was a
major Salish fishing village site. Later it was the location of the Brunswick and Imperial
Canneries on either side of the slough. The Imperial was the largest cannery in the world.




- The Kwlhayam-Imperial site was zoned for a seafood market and marina in the BC Packer’s
rezoning.

- Approval was given in the rezoning process to retain the Imperial Cannery envelope with a
ground floor area of 35 to 45,000 sq.ft. No living space is permitted on the industrially zoned

Maritime Mixeed Use area immediately north of the site.
S, :‘) “‘,ﬂ“ V% G '.! 1"‘?. ‘ c

- As the site is badly contaminated, costing $3 to $4 million for-on shore disposal if dredged, a
marina is not economically feasible. Cost of driving piles and decking is also expensive. The
most economical use is covering the contaminated area with landfill, thus reclaiming about 2
acres of land for $1.6 million. (The value of 2 acres of Steveston Waterfront exceeds $6 million)
- A Museum complex on 2 acres would open up more public open space. When the private
buildings are constructed in the Maritime Mixed Use Zone, the sense of open space will

otherwise be lost as the dyke trail is only 35 ft wide between No. 1 Rd. and Phoenix Pond.
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PHOENIX NET LOFT

- The Phoenix Net Loft offers the opportunity to include the new Richmond Museum in an
existing heritage building. However, at 14,000 sq. ft ground floor space the opportunity to
combine museum functions with a library or seafood market function is limited.

- A museum at this site would augment the existing Britannia Heritage Shipyard.
- However, it does not offer an extra node between the shipyard and Stevest
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B. THE BUILDING

- Museums are frequently located in an existing heritage building or a new building with little to
distinguish it as heritage destination. There are some exceptions.

1. Pictou Nova Scotia.

The small town of Pictou has built a new museum building in a waterfront setting similar to ours.
They have included some open air museum outbuildings, restaurant, and smaller concession
stand buildings, waterfront walk, a marina and a tall ship. They are in the process of also
building an marine fishery museum

GIFT SHOP, HISTORIC CARPENTER AND BLACKSMITH SHOPS



MARINA AND RESTAURANT

A5

INSIDE THE MUSEUM - GROUND FLOOR WITH POST AND BEAM COSTRUCTION



INSIDE THE MUSEUM - UPPER FLOOR WITH POST AND BEAM CONSTRUCTION

NEW FISHING MUSEUM

Above is an attempt at showing all phases at the completion level. Phase Il will be the
building and smaller Boat Shop (seen with the Nova Scotia flag painted on the side). These
Phase Il buildings will run parallel to Caladh Avenue. The Phase lll building will run from the

Jghthouse to the Phase Il buildings. main buildings will be of post and beam construction._



2. Tacoma Waterfront — Glass Museum, Halifax Maritime Museum, Mystic Connecticut.

The City of Tacoma has a stretch of waterfront similar to ours. Their Maritime Museum is in a
waterfront warehouse building. However, like both Steveston and Pictou much of their

waterfront heritage has been lost. The Glass Museum is a modern building designed by Arthur
Erickson to reflect the beehive burners that once dotted the landscape.
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SCHEDULE B TO THE MINUTES OF
THE  PARKS, RECREATION g
CULTURAL SERVICES COMMITTEE
HELD ON TUESDAY, MARCH 28, 2006.

RFWA
HISTORY

The Richmond Fitness Association became a non-profit society in
August 1984

It was one of the first community associations to offer fitness
classes in Richmond. These classes were located in the RCAF
Forum on Sea Island and had up to 100 participants on a regular
basis. Classes also included Pre-natal and a baby sitting service
that was like a pre-school and like no other service in Richmond.
At that time the Heart Wellness class was offered as an outdoor
walking class for cardiac patients. This was a Phase 3 cardiac
class and over the years had a doctor oversee the participants, on
a volunteer basis.

As the community started to grow and community centres were
built fitness classes were offered within neighborhoods.

The RFA fitness class was moved to the Minoru Pavilion and was
expanded to include noon and after work classes as well as daily
morning classes with the baby sitting service still being offered.
Classes were also expanded to include Osteofit, Healthy backs and
a more comprehensive cardiac class.

The RFA also began offering Instructor Training courses and
workshops.

The corporate sector also became a component of our programs.
Canada Post became a client and the RFA put together a Train
the Trainer program for them. This trained their employees to
instruct other employees in a Stretch program.

The Vancouver Airport Authority became a client in 2000 and is a
client to this day. A stretch and strength program was provided
to them on a daily basis for over two years. During this time their
workplace injury rate decreased noticeably. Currently I am
visiting their airside Firehall twice a week leading a stretch and
strength program to their airfield maintance and ERS staff.

We have also done lunch and learn, weight room orientation and
consultation of weight room equipment.

It soon came time to look at the balance sheet and our more
successful programs were helping to pay for our smaller
programs.

We were starting to focus on programs that were not being
offered elsewhere in the community. This was our passion but



also proved to be a hard type of class to sell. We did not have the
staff and you can only rely of volunteers for so much.

At the end of 2001 the board made a decision to dip into our
savings and hire a consultant to see what our options were.

After much research the final report was delivered in April 2002.
We had three options: Fund raise like crazy and build or buy a
building suitable for a wellness centre, dissolve completely or
reinvent ourselves.

Option 1 to fundraise and build or buy was beyond our capability.
Option 2 was really not an option as the board still felt we could
do something good in the community.

Option 3 became the choice. We set out and recruited a few new
volunteers, met and planned a new strategy.

We discontinued providing programs and became an Advisory
board.
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NOTES FOR PRESENTATIONS

The Richmond Fitness & Wellness Association evolved from the re-organization
of the Richmond Fitness Association in 2002.

The RFWA is a community association under the umbrella of the City of
Richmond.

After some hard work and planning a powerful Mission Statement was developed

The Richmond Fitness & Wellness Association’s mission

[s to raise awareness, encourage participation, and champion health
and wellness initiatives by identifying, creating and promoting
opportunities for healthy living.

With the development of this Mission Statement came the development of Values

Integrity We will provide and promote credible,
Purposeful opportunities in a
Professional manner and in an
Environment of mutual trust and respect

Team We will work with a variety of partners in the community
To provide leadership and communicate health and
wellness initiatives in a caring and compassionate way to
All members of the community.

Innovation ~ We will use available research tools and resources to
Develop and connect the community to innovative
Programs, services and information.

Wellness We will use a holistic approach to empower individuals of
Community to attain a healthy lifestyle.

The RFWA recognizes the importance of a healthy lifestyle for everyone, young
and old and it is our goal to give this opportunity to all citizens of Richmond.
Over the next year we hope to come out to groups like yours to let you know that
we are ready to help in anyway to make this happen.

Wellness is our passion and we would like to create that passion in everyone.
We will be sponsoring an event of May 6 called “Come Play with Us”

This is in celebration of Move for Health Day, May 10.

Move for Health Day is a World Health Organization initiative. All communities
in British Columbia are participating to see who is the most active community.
This will be tracked on their website.

Partners in World Health Day include Aboriginal Sports and Recreation
Association of B.C./Active Communities/Action Schools BC/ Active Civic
Employees network/Arthritis Society/ BC Healthy Living Alliance/ BC Ministry
of Health/ BCRPA/Canadian Cancer Society of BC & Yukon/Heart & Stroke
Foundation/B.C. Lung Association to name just a few.
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The RFWA is sponsoring an event

Our local event on May 6 is taking place at Minoru Park and Clement Oval
Our partners include the Hearth & Stroke Foundation, Canadian Cancer Society
and the City of Richmond.

The event will involve participants moving through various stations with their
Play Passport. After completion of each station their passport will be stamped
and when completed the will be rewarded with a Come Play with us gift bag.
The gift bag will include a small lifestyle pak, bottle of water, shoe laces and
information on bike safety. We would like to ask your help in promotion this
event to your friends and family. T have brought along a small promotional
handout if you would like to take one.

Thank you for this opportunity to speak to you today and if there are any
questions I would be happy to answer them.





